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As this last term of school is quite long we decided to do a short mid-May newsletter.
We have had a very active number of weeks since Easter.

Please watch our dates for your diary and notes and texts as this is a really busy few weeks until the end of June.
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY
Snr Inf. Tour: 20th May

1st Class Tour: 22nd May

Jnr. Inf. Tour: 27th May

Sports Day:   28th May (weather permitting)
Staff Meeting:  30th May closing at 11.30am

New Parents Information Night: 5th June

6th Class Tour: 5th June 

Open day for new Junior Infants: 18th June

Graduation Ceremony: 25th June
SCIENCE WEEK

This year our Science Week took place the week commencing 21st April and as in previous years was a great success; we invited parents to come and speak to the children about how science is relevant in their careers.  Denise Rooney, Lindsay Mahon, John Barry and  Vic Murphy,  came in and shared with the children how certain aspects of science influence their work.    A wonderful and learning experience was had by all during this very successful Science Week.  Arlene (Science Week Co-Ordinator) would like to express her sincere thanks to all those who gave up their time to visit us.

During the Science Week we held a Junior and Senior Quiz.  The winner of our Junior Quiz was Darragh Copeland and Andrew Aherne won the Senior Quiz.  Thanks to all who took part,  better luck next year!

On 29th April Christina from  ‘Anyone for Science’ came to the school and spoke to 4th class about acids and bases.  Thanks to Orla Kearney for organising this very interesting visit.
Also we’ve entered The Science Excellence for Schools award through Discover Primary Science.  We sent in a portfolio of work and await hearing from them.
SPORTS

On the sports front we have been extremely busy and successful in our endeavours as you will have noticed from our regular updates and the press release in the Liffey Champion.  

As you are aware our girls team will head off to the Leinster finals in Navan on 21st May and we are all very proud of their achievements to date.  The best of luck girls.  


Our boys team were terrific on and off the pitch. They narrowly missed out going to Navan.  However, they can take pride in their efforts – as we all do.  
Athletics resumed on Friday 2nd May for 2nd to 6th classes and they are working hard in preparation for Santry on Wednesdays 4th and 11th June (the annual Schools Athletics Competition). 
TEDDY BEARS’ PICNIC

With the beautiful sunshine we had after the bank holiday weekend, it was only fitting that our Junior Infants had a picnic in our wonderful sensory garden on the 8th May.  They brought along a friend each in the guise of their favourite teddy bears! They all had a wonderful time.

SCHOOL MUSICAL

Our 2nd Class performed Roald Dahl’s version of Jack and the Beanstalk on Thursday 15th May for the school, and also again in the evening for their parents and relatives.  Thank you and well done to the parents who did some fine workmanship on the backing displays and costumes for the musical.  They were Trish O’Malley, Orla Kearney, Orla Carroll, Grainne McMahon, Anja Kruger, Adrienne Kelly, Lena Lindberg, Lindsay Mahon and staff member, Lorraine Comerford.
Congratulations to Niall, Sheila, Mary Doran and all the class for all their hard work in providing us with such a wonderful show.

SCHOOL ORCHARD

We are delighted to announce that we have a school orchard.  6 trees were planted on 23rd April and on Friday 16th May the children will gather at our orchard for a small opening ceremony were they will recite poems and sing songs. 

APRIL SHOWERS FASHION SHOW

There was no way any April showers could dampen our day on 24th April!  We had a terrific display of ‘April Shower’ raincoats at our fashion show and everyone had a great time displaying them on our catwalk.  Thank you to parents who assisted their children on making such wonderful creations.   Great idea Green School Committee!

On Tuesday 23rd April as part of National Spring Clean week, our 4th class did their bit by doing a wonderful job in picking up litter around our school grounds. 
GO RAIBH MAITH AGAIBH…

Sarah Kerr – donations of toys for our Outreach classes.

Fiona Kyle, Julie Lyons, Eimear Delaney and Theresa McGrath – donations of books for our class libraries and costumes for our prop boxes.
K’NEX CHALLENGE
On Thursday 15th May Darragh Murphy and Jack O’Hagan (both from 5th) represented our school in the Kildare Regional Finals of the K’nex Challenge held in Intel.  Well done boys for getting this far.

GARDENING  WORKOUT!

Thanks yet again to Lena Lindberg and Helena McMahon who have given up many hours to keep our junior class gardens looking as 
beautiful as they do.  Despite our text message request for parents to come up for any time on Friday 9th May – only 1 person (besides Lena and Helena) turned up.  

As you know we greatly encourage parental involvement in all aspects of life in the school and no particular skills are needed or required.   This type of voluntary work greatly reduces our costs as bringing in landscape gardeners would be out of our reach.  We hope you could give even 1 hour some morning to help.  Helena and Lena are looking for 1 volunteer gardener from each class to get the gardens in good shape so come on and enjoy the fresh air and sunshine!  Let Adrienne know if you can volunteer.   

Any spare time you can give in assisting us is greatly appreciated by all the staff and the children do enjoy seeing  their parents coming into THEIR school to help out. 
GRAVEL APPEAL
Is there any parent with a contact in the gravel industry?  We are looking for 1 ton of inch size gravel our garden attached to one of our Special Needs Rooms.  Please contact Adrienne or Blá as soon as possible.  
CHILDREN’S ACHIEVEMENTS
Congratulations to the following children:

Meave Connell who came first for the U11 slipjig.  She also won 3 medals.

Hannah Lyons: who came 2nd place in the championships, drew with Grace Doyle for 3rd place in the U11 slipjig and also won 5 medals and Grace got 2 medals.  

Aine Connell: She came first in the championship reel U7 and won 2 medals.  
Sarah McNiffe became an All Ireland winner with the U14 Kildare Football team.
Sarah Kelly and Sarah McNiffe who are members of the U14 Kildare Football team who have made it to the Feile – best of luck!

Luke O’Malley brought in the Atlantic Homecare Challenge Cup he won for a 9-a-side soccer competition held on Saturday 10th May.  

Darragh Scanlon was a member of a rugby team who won the Metro Cup – a competition held on 25th April, involving Dublin, Kildare Wicklow and Meath teams. 

At the recent Cumann na mBunscol Cross Country event held in Newbridge –  the team consisting of Vivian Fleischer, Laura Smyth, Mya Butler-Rees, Aisling Kennedy(all 6th class) and Robyn Parker and Jasmine Constantin (both from 5th) came 3rd overall.


At the recent Kildare Championships Shauna Minnock won 2 gold medals for the High Jump and Walk and 2 bronze medals for the Shot Putt and Relay.

Vivian Fleischer came 1st in the High Jump.

Laura Smyth won 3 silver medals for the Walk, Shot Putt and Long Jump and 2 bronze medals for the High Jump and Sprint.

 Well done to all of you!

CELBRIDGE WALKABOUT 
On 23rd April Arlene took 4th class down to  Celbridge village to distribute ‘Save Water Posters to the local businesses, which was very well received.  These posters were designed and coloured by the children from our 3rd to 6th classes.
ARTS EVENTS

‘Do you see what I see?’ was the theme of the workshop which Fifi Smith (Architect) gave on 7th May.  Anne took 5th class down to Celbridge village for the children to look at the various buildings from an architectural point of view.  The weather was beautiful that day and they thoroughly enjoyed their outing.  Their ‘architectural designs’ are displayed along the main corridor for all to see.
On 8th May, Olivia Fitzsimons came into 6th class to work with them on Movie Making. This was a terrific day for 6th class and parents will have to wait until the Graduation Ceremony to see the end result!  (See Children’s Corner)

6th Class visited the photography exhibition in St. Raphael’s on Wednesday 14th May featuring photos of Celbridge.  (See Children’s Corner).

There are future Arts Events scheduled for June involving the remaining classes.  Thanks to Lorraine Dunne who co-ordinated all these ‘Artist for a Day’ events for us, in association with Kildare County Council Arts Services. 
WHEN I GROW UP I WILL BE….

Elsa invited parents from her class to come into the children to speak about their careers – Dominic Conlon, Deirdre Geraghty and Richard Groves called in and informed the children about what they do. (Valerie Craven-Grace due in next week).   Elsa would like to thank those who were able to take the time to come in to her class.


As part of our MDEP programme we have been focusing on 
‘Good Manners’  and you may have seen some of the 
beautiful art work on our noticeboard  in the lobby 
displaying poems and pictures about ‘Good Manners’.  

Below is just one sample of ‘Manners’ by 1st Class

Make sure you say thank you.





Always open the door for teachers





Never slam the door on the teacher’s face





Never give cheek.





Excuse yourself when you burp.





Respect everyone.





So be nice to everyone.





MOVIE MAKING – Cian Burke 6th Class





Today, a woman named Olivia came in.  She brought in a camera and we made a test movie that helped us get to terms with using all the equipment.  We then made a short film for our time capsule.  The filming was done by all of us, splitting into groups and each of us doing different parts of the filming process with two of us going up and talking about themselves and the area they’re filming in.





When they finished talking, two other people in the group went up and the people that had been talking previously did the jobs of the people they swapped with.  When everyone in the group had gone up we moved into the next area and group.





Through this exercise we learned many things, including different close-ups, how it feels like to be a director and that being the sound person can really hurt your ears!








